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MWC6.4
TECHNICAL SESSION

The status of Mediterranean Wetlands 

Current assessments and future priorities

1. The technical session of MedWet/Com6 is devoted to assessing the status of the Mediterranean wetlands, thirteen years after the Grado symposium and the establishment of MedWet. It was considered that the results of such an assessment, even if to some extent qualitative and non-exhaustive would provide MedWet, the Ramsar Convention and the countries themselves with a useful yardstick to measure progress and identify needs for future work.
2. The key document to be presented on the status assessment is the result of the exercise carried out in collaboration between the Ramsar Secretariat and the MedWet Coordination Unit (MWC 6.5 – A qualitative assessment of the status of Mediterranean wetlands). It is based on the replies collected from the entire Mediterranean region by using a questionnaire addressing a number of issues including among others:

· What is the current status of wetlands in the Mediterranean

· What are the trends over the past years (improvement/degradation)

· What are the drivers of change (positive and negative)

3. It is worth mentioning that the same methodology was adopted by Wetlands International for preparing an assessment for the European Environment Agency regarding major pressures on EU biodiversity.

4. Parallel to this key document, the MedWet partner organisations (such as  WWF in collaboration with WCMC on the basis of their joint work on the Living Planet Index) will present their experience and knowledge from their own work and methodologies on assessment.

5. As an issue closely related to assessment, the workshop will also address the current status of use of the MedWet Wetlands Inventory methodology. A report prepared by the members of the MedWet Inventory Working Group (IWG) will show the level of coverage of the Mediterranean region, and the integration of data towards a pan-Mediterranean Wetlands Inventory  (MWC6.6 – Towards a pan-Mediterranean Wetland Inventory).
6. Based on the conclusions of the report the Technical Session is expected to identify the necessary next steps in the area of inventory, monitoring and assessment so that MedWet, will be in a position to plan its work and strategic priorities on a well-informed basis regarding the actual status, trends and pressures on Mediterranean wetlands, and to follow their changes trough time. 

7. Finally, it is expected that the MedWet partners, including the Mediterranean countries, the wetland centres, the networks and the NGOs will recognise the value of a dependable knowledge base on the status of Mediterranean wetlands and will participate actively in this effort.
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